Cemetery Board Minutes: November 10, 2015

Meeting called to order at 5:15pm at Red Lodge City Hall by Dan Gainer

Members present: Burt Douthit, Maryvette Labrie, Polly Richter, Dan Gainer, Jim Bushnell

Members absent: Jim Hilderman

Minutes of the October 13, 2015 meeting were approved as presented.

Jim Bushnell updated the Board on the work completed at the mausoleum and what is required to finish the project. There will be a need for a painter and roofer to complete the work in the spring. Jim Bushnell has contacted contractors to give him a bid on the work needed to complete the project. He will provide an estimate when he has those available. Maryvette will report on the funds remaining at the next meeting.

Dan Gainer reported that there was a donation in the amount of \$650.00, given as a memorial from the Arthun family.

Dan Gainer provided the Board with a rough draft of the referendum. The Board went over the document and made some suggestions for changes. The final draft will be presented to the City Council for their approval and passed along to the County Commissioners to continue with the process. Dan will speak to Angela Newell to have this item on the Commissioners agenda.

Jim Bushnell reported that the winterization has been completed at the cemetery and some of the entrances are paved.

There was no communication from the audience.

Meeting was adjourned at 5:50. The next scheduled meeting will be our mandatory meeting in April, with the date to be announced in the spring. We will hold a special meeting before April if it is needed.

Minutes submitted by Maryvette Labrie	
Dan Gainer - Chairman	